
 

 

Hebron Conservation Commission 
March 22, 2017  Minutes -- Approved April 26, 2017 
 
Present:  Bruce Barnard, Patrick Moriarity, George Andrews, Suzanne Smith 
Excused:  Martha Twombly, Curtis Mooney 
 
Suzanne Smith called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.  A quorum was present. 
 
Bruce made motion to accept February’s minutes. George seconded.   All concurred. 
Patrick abstained since he was not at the meeting. 
 
Permits Reviewed:  Little Bog Farm Wetlands Restoration plan approved by DES as stated in 
letter dated March 13, 2017.   
 
Town Forest:  Suzanne reported that Camp Berea would like to participate in trail maintenance 
over Memorial Day weekend as they did last year.  George and Suzanne volunteered to 
participate in the effort.  Suzanne reported Martha has spoken with Vin Broderick of Camp 
Pasquaney regarding possibility of their campers doing trail building to finish up the blue trail.   
Suzanne remarked that the Cockermouth Ledge trail is being used more this winter.  
 
Bridge work:  Patrick agreed that the Conservation Commission should write a letter to the 
Selectboard outlining the work which needs to be done as was discussed at last month’s 
meeting.  HCC will Follow up on this letter next month using DOT’s bridge report as reference. 
 
George suggested we place a log book near the picnic table.  Suzanne remarked that she and 
Martha had discussed a log book at the kiosk also. 
 
HCC Activities and Issues:   
 
Patrick reported that Hebron’s Emergency Management Dept. has received a federal 
“Superstorm Sandy” grant of approximately $62,000.  This will pay the costs of the USGS 
mapping of Hebron's floodplains and historic buildings that could be at risk in a 100-year flood.  
John Fisher researched the grant and did the legwork, and Ron collins was instrumental in 
getting the grant. 
 
Bruce is up for re-appointment to the Conservation Commission. He has written a letter to 
Selectboard requesting his reappointment.  We do need another alternate for the HCC.  Patrick 
reported that the Selectboard will not be making appointments or swearing people in until their 
meeting in early April.   
 
Patrick made nomination that Martha and Suzanne serve as co-chairs for the next year.  
George seconded.  All concurred.    
 
There being no further business to discuss, George made a motion to adjourn.  Bruce 
seconded.   
Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm. 
 
Suzanne Smith 
Acting Secretary 
 


